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άEducating successful leaders, confident and creative individuals 

and active and informed citizensέ 
 
 
Principalõs Message 
 

Parent Payments for 2021 
Very shortly, families who have a child enrolled for 2021 
will receive a note outlining the parent payments for the 
next school year.  There have been some changes to the 
format (as endorsed by the Department) and there will be 
some changes to how families receive their essential items.  
The actual amount for 2021 will remain steady at $130. 
1. Families are asked to make their payment to the school 
before the end of the 2020 school year. 
2. On the first day of school, students will receive a ôpackõ 
or ôboxõ with all of their essential items in it. 
3. Students are asked to take that pack or box home and 
label everything in it.  
4. Students are asked to return ALL of the items to the 
school for commencing Day 2. 
This is a new process. I will ensure this process is outlined in 
the last bulletin of the year also, when it is more front-of-
mind. 
   
Winter Sports 
Itõs been a great three weeks of Winter Sports this term.  
Next week, we will transition to the Summer Sports.  It has 
been very impressive to see how organised and 
collaborative our older students are ð I know that the 
netball games were completed played, coached and 

umpired by students.   
 
Progress over Remote Learning 
Over the past few weeks, staff have been conducting assessments and measuring student progress over 
the period of remote learning.  It is fair to say, that the growth made during this period has been significant.  
Whilst there are some students who will need some extra support this term, a large majority of students are 
showing strong growth in reading and numeracy.  Parents should feel proud of their achievements over 
this time and rest assured that the staff here are developing a very clear picture of each childõs learning 
strengths and their next steps for improvement. 
 
Tutors & Parent Helpers 
You may have heard that the announcement from the Minister that tutors will be employed to support 
students accelerate growth in 2021.  We are excited about this prospect and are already beginning to 
brainstorm ways to use this extra support effectively.  Also, as soon as volunteers are able to come back on-
site I will be seeking parent helpers to support. 
 
Our Newest Community Members 
Iõd like to commend the Grade 5 students, who conducted one on one Zoom conferences with our 2021 
Preps.  I had the pleasure of listening to a number of the conferences and they did a tremendous job!  
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Athletics Day 
This will take place this coming Friday.  The morning session will be completed on -site, before the afternoon 
events are staged at the oval.  Whilst I know this is normally a community event, I need to respectfully ask 
that families donõt attend this day.  We just arenõt able to have families on-site at this time.  The school will 
take a large amount of photos and ensure they are published throughout the following week.   Students are 
encouraged to embrace their house colours on the day.   A BBQ lunch will be available for the students with 
Sausages for $2, Hamburgers for $4 and  $1 zooper doopers.  Please remember to send some cash with 
your child/children on the day.  
 
I donõt have an assigned house colour at this school yet. I might have to make a decision before this Friday! 
 
Have a good long weekend and enjoy the night grand final.  If the grand final is this weekend it must mean 
cricket season is only around the corner! 
Nick 

 
Week 4 

Wed 28th Cricket Grades 2-6 (afternoon)  At the school 

Wed 28th Prep students meet their Kinder friend Virtual 

Thu 29th  Grade 5/6 Health Session with Nurse (afternoon) At the school 

Fri 30th  Whole school Athletics Day At the school and the oval 

Week 5 

Tue 3rd  Public Holiday ð Melbourne Cup Day 

Wed 4th 2021 Prep parents Meet n Greet  Virtual 

Wed 4th Cricket Grades 2-6 (afternoon)  At the school 

Thu 5th Summer Sports Day for all students At the school 

Week 6 

Mon 9 th Teaching & Learning Subcommittee 3:30pm 
Environment Subcommittee 4:30pm 

Virtual or at school 

Tue 10th Young Leaders Day for Grade 5/6 At the school in an altered 
format  

Tue 10th Finance Subcommittee 8:30am 
Policies Subcommittee 9:30am 

Virtual or at school 

Wed 11th Kinder students visit from 1:20pm-2:20pm To be confirmed 

Thu 12th Grade 4-6 Health & Identity Day At the school 

Week 7 

Wed 18th Kinder students visit for Story Time 9am-10am To be confirmed 

Thu 19th Prep/1 Theme Day At the school 

Week 8 

Mon 23 rd Grade 5/6 Camp to Cave Hill Creek  
(two nights, three days) 

At Beaufort 

Wed 25th Kinder students visit school for Story Time 9am-10am To be confirmed 

Fri 27th Grade 2/3 Late Stay At the school 

Week 9 

Mon 30 th School Photo Day At the school 

Wed 2nd Kinder students visit for a half-day Pending 

Thu 3rd  Grade 4 Camp in Skipton 
(one night, two days)  

At the school and in 
surrounding areas 

Week 10 

Mon 7 th to 
Wed 9th  

Grade Prep to Grade 5 End of Year Celebrations Outdoors at the school  

Tue 8th State-wide Transition Day Format pending  

Thu 10th 2021 Prep Parents Information Session Format pending  

Fri 11th Grade 6 Graduation Dinner  Pending 

Week 11 

Mon 14 th  Grade 6 End of Year Celebration & Assembly Outdoors at the school  

Thu 17th Last day of school for 2020 ð 1:30pm finish  
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 School Photo Day has changed dates!  
Due to government regulations our school phot day can -not go ahead on the day 

that was originally booked. At this stage they will possibly be held on Monday 30 th 

November.  We will keep you updated if things change.  
 

Garden Roster  

We ask that each family take a fortnight to come in when convenient and do some gardening. 

Jobs include mowing including the nature strip, weeding and sweeping paths. Fir st name in list to 

coordinate please. 

15th  Oct ð 28st Oct:  Lisa Wills , Rosie Weatherly, Wendy Carroll, Simone McAuliffe 
29th Oct ð 11th Nov: Gavin Corbett, Chris Shady, John Gardner, Scott Barr 
12th Nov ð 25th Nov: Megan Read, Sally Wills, Hayley Mills, Gemma Molloy 
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Parents Club are running a school fundraiser!!  
If you love your Mangoes this is your chance to buy them in bulk at a great price , all 

whilst supporting the school!  Please fill in the attached order form or email your order to 
Jess Lang-Mulcahy ς jessicalang25@hotmail.com       or call her on 0409 542 186 with your 
order.  Orders and money must be in by Tuesday the 27th of October for a delivery in the 

week of 30th November. 
Half tray orders can also be accommodated if you would prefer. 

Please support the school with our limited fundraising opportunities this year. THANKS! 
 

 
 

CUSTOMER ORDER FORM 
 

 
Coordinator/Office use 

Coordinators Name  Price  Expected Delivery  
week beginning  

Return form with payment by  

    
 

*Please note that while every effort will be made to deliver your order to your School/Club/Organisation 

on the preferred delivery date, the occasional delivery may be delayed due to logistical difficulties 

beyond our control.   Your coordinator will notify you of any changes.  Thank you for your 

understanding. 

St Margaret’s Creek Pty Ltd • ABN 21 685 452 996 • 419 Bartlett Road Giru QLD 4809 

Name: Address: 
Email: Phone: 

NAME QUANTITY PRICE TOTAL 

1.  $ $ 

2.  $ $ 

3.  $ $ 

4.  $ $ 

5.  $ $ 

6.  $ $ 

7.  $ $ 

8.  $ $ 

9.  $ $ 

TOTAL $ 

mailto:jessicalang25@hotmail.com
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PARENT / GUARDIAN INFORMATION AND CONSENT LETTER 

2020 Student Attitudes to School Survey for Grades 4-6 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

 

This letter is to inform you about the 2020 Student Attitudes to School Survey (AtoSS), that your child is invited to 
participate in.   

About the survey 

We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and are 
conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of your school.  

The AtoSS is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education and Training to assist schools in 
gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school.  

This year, the survey also includes some questions about student health and wellbeing and student perceptions of 
COVID-19. Understanding health and wellbeing needs has always been important, but especially so this year, and 
the Department is providing this survey to allow schools to capture this information to support students. Students 
will be asked about their thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, family, friends, health (including mental 
health) and wellbeing, and bullying. 

The health and wellbeing questions are taken from another Department survey called the Victorian Student Health 
and Wellbeing Survey (VSHAWS) that has been conducted with a sample of schools in Victoria since 2014. The 
questions about COVID-19 have been developed by or recommended by the Murdoch Children’s Research Institute.  

This year, the AtoSS will be conducted at your school over the period from Wednesday the 28th of October to Friday 
the 13th November.  

What are the risks? 

While we do not anticipate many risks of participation, some students may find the survey questions to be more 
personal and sensitive in nature this year. Should you agree for your child to participate, they are still free to skip 
questions or to withdraw at any stage if the survey makes them upset or uncomfortable. 

What are the benefits? 

In our experience, the majority of young people enjoy having the chance to have their say. Your school will use the 
survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling experience. 

What will my child be asked to do? 

Your child will be invited to complete the survey online during class time using a purpose built secure online survey 
tool.  It is important to note that we are not in any way “testing” your child. Please note: 

¶ Student participation in the survey is voluntary and students may withdraw at any time. 

¶ The survey will take around 30-40 minutes to complete. 

How is my child’s confidentiality protected? 

Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey from their teacher. The student login is an 
assigned identifier that may be used to link data for statistical and research purposes only. Personally identifiable 
data will not be recorded in the survey response file. This ensures that the confidentiality of your child’s responses is 
protected at all times. 

How will results be reported? 

The survey results will be reported back to the school in an aggregate form in term 4. All survey data that is made 
available in reports are for groups of students only so that no individual student can be identified. Data suppression 
rules are used for schools with low student numbers per year level. 

Options for participation 
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Participation in this survey is voluntary. If you do not wish for your child to do the survey, please opt 
out via email to your school: Natalie.Clark@education.vic.gov.au Please do so before Tuesday 
October 27th stating that you wish to opt out of your child’s participation, along with their name, 
school and year level. 

If your school does not receive a Refusal of Consent email from yourself before the survey 
commencement date mentioned within this letter, it means that you give your consent for your child 
to participate in the 2020 Attitudes to School Survey. 

A copy of the survey that we are asking your child to complete is available from your child’s school. Please contact 
the administration office if you would like to see the survey before making your decision about whether you would 
like your child to participate.  

If you would like more information, please speak to your child’s teacher, or contact the Department at 
attitudes.school.survey@education.vic.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

The Department of Education and Training Victoria 
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